

Information Access Team Shared Services Directorate

2 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DF Switchboard 020 7035 4848

E-mail: Info.Access@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk Website: www.homeoffice.gov.uk

Date: 15 November 2012

B Bbear

request-127517-0a33ca0f@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Bbear,

Freedom of Information request (our ref. 24049)

I am writing with regards to your complaint of 6 November 2012. I understand that you received an initial response to this complaint from the UK Border Agency (UKBA) apologising for the delay on 6 November 2012.

I have corresponded with UKBA and it is my determination that UKBA are in breach of section 10(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, as they did not respond to your initial request within 20 working days of receipt of your request. I would like to reassure you that your request is under active consideration and that UKBA are dealing with your request as a priority. They have informed me that they now aim to respond to your request by 28 November 2012.

Should you have any queries in the interim period, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

J Hussain Information Access Team